Patient Participation Group - Quay Lane Surgery

Meeting Minutes – Thursday 3rd May 2012 - 6.30pm

Apologies:

Steve Bellerby, Penny Turner, Maurice Webster, Tom Knight

Attendees:

Lennie Hicks, Robin Louvel (RL), Maureen Mills (MM), David Watters (DW), Margaret Sampson (MS)  Mitzy Spink and Jill Stott and Scott Bennett from Link,

Judy Carpenter, Dr James Moore, & Janet Moss

	No
	Summary
	Inits
	By When

	1
	Minutes of Last Meeting and Progress of Actions Arising

(i)
All members present agreed the minutes from the last meeting were present and 
correct.  Apologies for omitting Maurice Webster from the meeting last time.

(ii)
Robin Louvel has yet to contact Save the Children. 

(iii)
David Watters had sent a cartoon to Anne Jackson to be added the PPG 
summary. At the last meeting it was suggested that the agreed PPG 
summary should be used in local publications & notice-boards



	RL

DW


	Complete

	2
	Resignations/ New Member

None at this meeting.   Laura Dean – a new member - will be representing the under 5’s.


	
	

	3
	New Secretary

It was decided that a different member of the PPG would take in turns to take minutes at every meeting.
	
	

	5
	New NHS Structure

Link were introduced at the meeting, Jill ??? and Scot Bennett.  
Jill advised that Link is involved in:

  
Commissioning, 


Provision and 
Providers

            Public Opinion - local needs.

Commissioning:  Jill advised that Public Health is going back to Cornwall Council.  There is going to be a Health & Well Being Board with New Child Health.

Provision and Providers:  To Deliver Care.  JEC advised we have the capacity but 
not needed.  JEC advised that Derys Watson sits on our Commissioning Group.

Jill advised that there is a Core Group of 18-30 people.

Local Health Watch and Consumer Watch Dog needs to be with Derriford aswell.  Includes Social Care aswell.   The Signpost Services is there to help people to make a choice.  There are going to be big changes in CIAP and ICAS.

David Watters mentioned long term illness and the low/high cost involved. 


	RL
	 

	6
	Members representing PPG

Not appropriate
	
	

	7
	 Monitoring projects

No projects currently
	
	

	8
	Patient Survey – Actions

Lunchtime message to be added to the telephone system.

Mitzy Spink was asked about the Downderry Bus to be used for appointments at St Germans ie:  Physio.   Not really suitable for just one person.  More suitable for TAPS to be contacted, will be put on website and in the Practice Brochure.  TAP add £2.00 to their booking, this is their admin fee apparently,  LINK to look into this.

The questionnaire is nearing completion.  Maureen Mills to amend and present next meeting. 
	JEC

JEC/
JM

MM
	 To be arranged



	9
	Representative PPG Members


	
	

	10
	Any Ideas for Improvements

Carpets at Downderry are under investigation at present.
	JEC
	Work in progress

	  11
	Fund-raising by PPG

Two blood pressure machines will be purchased by Quay Lane Surgery and will be paid back by the PPG, this is to ensure that we have them at the surgery sooner rather than later.  Monies are coming in from local support as we speak.
Green Box ongoing.
Electric sliding doors ongoing.
Fund-raising Ideas

No new ideas at present.

	PPG
PPG


	Ongoing
Ongoing



	12
	Patients fund
Monies are coming from Nut Tree ad and also the painting of steps.   Update at next meeting.

	
	

	13
	Obtain Organisation Charts

Dr Moore advised that this will not happen.

Dr Moore explained the new “hub” – single 111 contact for NHS patients does not exist at the present time.  Dr Moore feels this will not happen for a while yet.
	Dr M


	

	14
	NAPP
Maureen Mills has set up the password for the NAPP account.

The Constitution is still ongoing.
	MM
MM/

RL


	Complete

Ongoing

	15
	Any Other Business

(i)
Communication with GPs, Opticians & REI, Dr Fullalove is working on the   
Pathway.
(ii)       Dr Moore advised that access to REI was same for all Opticians in Devon & 
Cornwall.  All Opticians send to Drs for more information before referral can go 
forward.  Robin Louvel was told that he would hear within 25 days regarding his 
wife’s appointment  – this apparently does not include the weekends – working 
days only.   Robin will investigate this further and make the necessary complaints, 
not happy with the service/system.
(iii)
Mitzy will give discharge details to LINK on her recent admission and discharge 
from hospital.   It was also mentioned PIP Worker – Promoting Independence in 
People.

(iv)
A new fridge will be purchased for the Treatment Room.
(v)
Well Man/Well Woman Clinic not really needed as patients can be seen as and 
when they need help/advice.

(vi)
There is a representative needed for the Saltash Health Group Strategy and 
Volunteer Group.  David Watters will share the load with Robin Louvel and 
Maureen Mills.

(vii)
Margaret Sampson advised the name on the bank account for the PPG is now:


Quay Lane PPG.   Everyone agreed with this.  £500 will be donated from Quay 
Lane Surgery Patient Fund for a float.
(viii)
JEC suggested that future meetings will be held for 2 hours during the day ie: 1-3.

This was agreed by all.

(ix)
RL asked what training plan the Doctors follow.  DrM advised that they do a 
minimum of 30 hours each a year.


	RL
MS/

PPG

PPG

DRM

RL

PPG

JEC
	Ongoing
Complete

Complete

Complete

Complete

Complete

	16
	Date of Next Meeting:    3rd July 2012 1300hrs at Quay Lane Surgery.
	
	


